

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:06 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We now move to
4 our Legal Agenda, and the first matter on our
5 Legal Agenda is to review an offer in
6 compromising lieu of a hearing regarding Penn
7 Quarter Sports Tavern, license no. 76039.

8 The offer in compromise is that the
9 District of Columbia, jointly with the licensees
10 respondent, to make this offer in compromise,
11 OIC, to the Alcohol and Beverage Control Board as
12 authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval
13 by the Board.

14 The parties understand that if the
15 Board approves the OIC, this case will conclude
16 and the schedule of Show Cause Hearing will be
17 vacate. Respondent will be obligated to abide by
18 the terms of the OIC define suspension, both, or
19 other terms shown below.

20 If the Board does not approve the OIC,
21 the matter will be continued to Show Cause
22 Hearing, which is not currently set. The
23 Respondent has been advised that there is no
24 obligation to accept an OIC.

25 Respondent has been advised to service

1 of the Notice of Status hearing and the Show
2 Cause hearing that a Show Cause hearing
3 respondent may be represented by legal counsel,
4 have subpoenas issued to require the production
5 of witnesses and evidence, evidence, cross-
6 examine witnesses, and apply to the Board for a
7 qualified interpreter.

8 The terms of the OIC as followed:
9 Charge 1, increase sidewalk café seating set to
10 authorities DC code Section 25-762 B2. The OIC is
11 that the Charge 1, there will be a warning. Is
12 there a second?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I'll second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
15 second the motion. I will now take a roll call
16 vote on the motion before us that has been
17 properly seconded. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The OIC is accepted, 7-0-0.

8 Thank you.

9 The next matter on our Legal Agenda is
10 a review of a correspondence dated August 7th,
11 2020 from the Shepherd Park Citizens Association
12 requesting that the ABC Board schedule a Show
13 Cause Hearing to address the alleged violations
14 committed by Champion Kitchen. The matter is
15 Champion Kitchen, license no. 103055.

16 It is my understanding that Ms.
17 Jefferson from the Shepherd Park Citizens
18 Association would like to address the Board
19 today. So I will ask Ms. Jefferson, can you
20 please un-mute your phone and do a welcome to
21 address -- bring this issue to the attention of
22 the Board. Ms. Jefferson?

23 MS. JEFFERSON: Good morning, can you
24 hear me?

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Ms.

1 Jefferson. I can hear you.

2 MS. JEFFERSON: Thank you. Good
3 morning, Chair Anderson and members of the ABC
4 Board. As he stated, my name is Naima Jefferson
5 and I'm the president of the Shepherd Park
6 Citizens Association.

7 I think I can safely say without
8 offending any members of the Board that our
9 community's hope was that after participating in
10 a series of new applicant and renewal protest
11 hearings last year, we would at least have a year
12 or two before appearing before the Board again.
13 Unfortunately, we are where we are.

14 It has been our community's hope that
15 the upper Georgia Avenue corridor bordering
16 Silver Spring be a safe, healthy, and thriving
17 corridor comprising of law-abiding businesses.
18 That hope is best demonstrated when our
19 association has participated in cleanups,
20 planting, as well as work with businesses to
21 promote them even throughout the COVID pandemic
22 to keep these businesses alive and prosperous.

23 The events that transpired that lead
24 to our Board sending the August 7th letter should
25 be a disappointment to us all at best. Our

1 association had expressed concerns as to whether
2 this establishment is in fact a restaurant on
3 numerous occasions.

4 As stated in our letter submitted to
5 the Board on August 7th, the record from the
6 renewal hearing substantiated that the licensee
7 had been notified numerous times about violations
8 of the DC smoking exemption laws, the settlement
9 agree, and it's license and settlement agreement
10 relating to seating and the capacity of patrons
11 in the establishment.

12 In addition, there was an Offer of
13 Compromise back in I believe 2019 regarding the
14 seating and capacity as well. The events
15 outlined in case report 19-CMP-00214 whereby one
16 ABRA investigator informed the licensee twice
17 about violations regarding the smoking exemption.
18 This is in addition to the three cease and
19 desists that were mentioned by the Department of
20 Health as well as the numerous evidence that were
21 submitted on the record during the protest
22 hearing.

23 What this does is essentially
24 establish that there appears to be an
25 unwillingness for the licensee to apply with

1 District of Columbia law. This is particularly
2 concerning during the public health emergency
3 when eating at restaurants and bars have been
4 cited by both Montgomery County and DC Health as
5 an opportunity for community transmission of the
6 COVID-19 virus.

7 Our association's request is that the
8 case be heard, and that the license be revoked
9 due to the aforementioned statements and
10 circumstances, and I am open to any questions or
11 comments from the Board. Thank you.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. Ms.
13 Jefferson, thank you for your comments regarding
14 your concerns about Champion Kitchen and your
15 desires that the Board hold a Show Cause hearing.

16 Please know that the Board had case
17 number 19-CMP-00214 scheduled for us as Status
18 Hearing on April 15th, 2020, and for a Show Cause
19 hearing schedule on June 10th, 2020.

20 Unfortunately, due to the COVID health emergency,
21 all of the Board hearings, not just Champion
22 Kitchen, were continued to a date to be
23 determined.

24 It is a Board's intention to resume
25 Status and Show Cause hearings in October. Until

1 then, I'm referring your letter to the
2 Enforcement Division to continue with its
3 monitoring of the establishment, and it's
4 investigation of any alleged violation.

5 Thank you, Ms. Jefferson. We're not
6 going to have any questions to ask you. We did
7 ask for an opportunity to address the Board and
8 so we're affording you the opportunity. But the
9 Board, we will forward this matter to enforcement
10 for further action.

11 MS. JEFFERSON: Thank you, sir.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you for
13 participation today. Have a great day. Thank
14 you very much, ma'am.

15 All right. So let's continue on our
16 Legal Agenda. And the next matter on our Legal
17 Agenda is a review of the suspension of on
18 premises alcohol sales and consumption due to
19 public emergency notice of sixth emergency
20 rulemaking. I make a motion that we approve this
21 request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato
24 seconds. The motion will now have a roll call
25 vote. Of the motion that has been properly

1 second, Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

17 7-0-0.

18 The next matter on our agenda, it's a

19 review of the addition of outdoor seating on

20 public and private space notice of third

21 emergency rulemaking. I make a motion that we

22 approve this request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

25 second. The motion will now have a roll call vote

1 on the motion that has been properly second. Mr.
2 Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

17 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
18 7-0-0.

19 All right, so let's now move to our
20 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
21 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
22 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
23 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
24 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
25 approve this request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
5 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore pass, 7-
22 0-0.

23 We now move to our Licensing Agenda.

24 The first matter on our Licensing Agenda is a
25 review request to extend safekeeping of license

1 to be determined, formally Gladys Nunez, license
2 no. 114272. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request for March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: I second.

5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Ms. Wahabzadah,
6 second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 and Ms. Wahabzadah have second the motion. We
9 will now have a roll call vote on the motion that
10 has been properly second. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

25 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes

1 7-0-0.

2 All right, so let's now move to our
3 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
4 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
5 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
6 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
7 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
8 approve this request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
12 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
13 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
14 Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Bobby Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
20 I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

4 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0. The
5 next matter on our License Agenda, it's a review
6 of application for a summer garden endorsement
7 with 30 seats. The request has been made by
8 Hellbender Brewing Company, license no. 093500.
9 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
10 there a second?

11 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
14 vote for the motion that's been properly second.
15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes

6 7-0-0.

7 All right, so let's now move to our
8 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
9 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
10 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
11 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
12 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
13 approve this request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
17 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 7-0-0.

10

11 The next matter on our Licensing
12 Agenda is the review request to correct approved
13 license application to change two summer gardens
14 to one sidewalk café with 87 seats after
15 determine that the patio falls on public space.
16 The request has been made by Swingers, license
17 no. 114545. I make a motion that we approve this
18 request. Is there a second?

19 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion that has been second by
23 Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
14 7-0-0.

15 All right, so let's now move to our
16 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
17 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
18 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
19 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
20 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
21 approve this request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 has second. The motion will now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
17 I agree. The matter therefor pass, 7-0-0.

18 We now move to our Supplemental
19 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our
20 Supplemental License Agenda is to review
21 application for a stipulated license with letter
22 of ANC support to operate with new hours. The
23 request has been made by Papatella, license
24 number 025084. I make a motion that we approve
25 this request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
4 vote in the motion that has been properly second
5 by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
21 7-0-0.

22 All right, so let's now move to our
23 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
24 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
25 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated

1 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
2 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
3 approve this request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
8 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
24 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0. The next
25 matter is the review request and documentation to

1 update premises address to 444 8th Street NW
2 following expansion project. The request has
3 been made by Cedar, license no. 081157. I make a
4 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
5 second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that was properly second.
11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
2 7-0-0.

3 All right, so let's now move to our
4 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
5 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
6 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
7 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
8 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
9 approve this request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
14 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

7 The next matter is a review request
8 from wholesalers to be allowed to deliver
9 alcoholic beverage shipments to the licensee
10 while docked in DC waters at City Dock, 0 Cameron
11 Street, Alexandria, VA. The request is by Tall
12 Ship Providence, license no. 113871. I make a
13 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

8 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
9 7-0-0.

10 All right, so let's now move to our
11 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
12 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
13 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
14 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
15 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
16 approve this request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
20 has second. The motion will now have a roll call
21 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

12 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

13 We now move to our Cancellation

14 Agenda. The ABC Board will be canceling the
15 following license for the reasons outlined below.

16 MilkBar Center DC, license no. 098740, the
17 licensee request cancellation. I make a second.
18 I'm sorry, I make a motion that we cancel this
19 license.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
22 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote
23 on the motion. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. That matter therefore passes
14 7-0-0.

15 All right, so let's now move to our
16 Supplemental Legal Agenda. The first matter on
17 our Supplemental Legal Agenda is a review of the
18 Second Amendment, the settlement agreement dated
19 August 15th, 2020 between ANC 6E and Cloakroom,
20 license no. 087875. I make a motion that we
21 approve this request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 has second. The motion will now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion that has been properly second.
2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
8 I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

17 I agree. The matter therefore pass, 7-0-0. The

18 second request is again by MilkBar Center DC.

19 This is their caterer's license, license no.

20 100825. The licensee requests cancellation. Is
21 there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

25 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll

1 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

17 The next request is The Meeting Place,

18 license no. 074661. The licensee again requests

19 cancellation. I make a motion that we cancel

20 this license. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

24 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll

25 call vote before the -- on the motion that has

1 been properly second. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

17 We now move to our docket, and our

18 docket is basically requests that's been made to

19 make changes in a license that already been

20 issued or to issue a license. The first request

21 is being made by City Corner Market, license no.

22 116850. This is a new ABC license application.

23 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is

24 there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll
4 call vote on a motion that has been second. Mr.
5 Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

21 The next request is a request made by
22 Matthew Gershwin, license no. 20-IMP-00017 for a
23 personal import permit application. I make a
24 motion that we grant this request. Is there a
25 second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
4 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

20 The next matter is a request by Nathan
21 Plumeau, license no. 20-IMP-00018. This is also
22 for personal importation permit application, I
23 make a motion that we grant this request. Is
24 there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett has

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll
4 call vote on the motion that Ms. Crockett second.
5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

21 The next request is a request made by
22 Café Deluxe, license no. 941180 for a trade name
23 change application. The new name will be Chef
24 Geoff's West End. I make a motion that we
25 approve this request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 second. The motion will now have a roll call on
4 the motion that has been properly second by Mr.
5 Short. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
11 I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

21 The next request is a request made by
22 Prestige Beverage Group, license no. 92845. It
23 is a trade name application. The new name is
24 Prestige-Ledroit Distributing Company. I make a
25 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

5 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll

6 call vote. Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

12 I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

21 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

22 Just for the public, if the public is

23 going to participate, I have the next I think 10

24 applications are being made by Whole Foods to

25 make some changes, although they call them the

1 same name but they're a different license no.
2 because they're making different changes, so we
3 will vote on them individually. So the first
4 request is by Whole Foods, license no. 22045. It
5 is a change of officer application to add Jay P.
6 Warren as Director and it's Secretary. I make a
7 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
8 second?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
12 second a motion. I think I also heard that Ms.
13 Crockett second the motion also. We'll now have
14 a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
20 I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

4 Anderson, I agree. The matter pass 7-0-0.

5 The next request is a request made by

6 Whole Foods, license no. 86069 for a change of

7 officer application to add Jay P. Warren as

8 Director and Secretary. I make a motion that we

9 approve this request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

13 has second the motion. We'll have a roll call

14 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

20 I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter pass 7-0-0.

5 The next request is a request made by
6 Whole Foods, license no. 60167. Change of
7 officer application to add Jay P. Warren as
8 Director and Secretary. I make a motion that we
9 approve this request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has second the motion. We'll now have a roll
14 call vote. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
20 I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

5 The next request is a request made by
6 Whole Foods, license no. 86071 for a change of
7 officer application to add Jay P. Warren Director
8 and Secretary. I make a motion of approve this
9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Both Ms.
14 Crockett and Mr. Grandis has second the motion.
15 We'll now have a roll call vote on the motion.
16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter pass 7-0-0.

7 The next request is a request made by

8 Whole Foods, license no. 76139. Again it's a

9 change of officer application to add Jay P.

10 Warren as Director and Secretary. I make a

11 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

12 second?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

15 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call

16 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

7 The next request is a request from

8 again Whole Foods, license no. 86073, for a

9 change of officer application to add Jay P.

10 Warren as Director and Secretary. I make a

11 motion to approve this request. Is there a

12 second?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis as second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

15 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call

16 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter pass 7-0-0.

7 The next matter is a request from

8 Whole Foods, license no. 86916. Again it's a

9 change of officer application to add Jay P.

10 Warren as Director and Secretary. I make a

11 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

12 second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

14 seconds.

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis as second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and

17 Ms. Crockett has second the motion. We'll now

18 have a roll call vote before us on the motion.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

9 I agree. The matter therefore passes 7-0-0.

10 The next request is a request from
11 Whole Foods, license no. 86913, to change of
12 officer application to add Jay P. Warren as
13 Director and Secretary. I make a motion that we
14 approve this request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
17 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

9 The next request has been made by
10 Whole Foods, license no. 104498. This is a full-
11 service grocery. Again, change of officer
12 application to add Jay P. Warren as Director and
13 Secretary. I make a motion that we approve this
14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
16 seconds.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 and Mr. Grandis has second the motion. We'll now
20 have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

11 7-0-0.

12 The next request is a request again
13 from Whole Foods, license no. 104505. This is
14 the restaurant. Again, change of officer
15 application to add Jay P. Warren as Director and
16 Secretary. I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
20 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
21 vote. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

12 The next matter is a request made by
13 National Theater, license no. 95684. This is a
14 CX multi-purpose facility change of officer
15 application to add James L. Nederlander as a
16 member. I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second.

18 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I --

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 second the motion, and Ms. Crockett has also
22 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
23 vote. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
10 I agree --

11 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I am sorry, Ms.
13 Crockett. Ms. Crockett. And if you notice,
14 there is -- I always called everyone's name in
15 the same order.

16 (Laughter.)

17 MS. CROCKETT: I know.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So I apologize,
19 Ms. Crockett. So Mr. Anderson agree and the
20 matter passes 7-0-0-.

21 The last matter on our docket is a
22 request again from National Theater Group, LLC,
23 National Theater, license no. 95684. It is the
24 change of officer application to add Nicholas G.
25 Scandalois as a member. I make a motion that we

1 approve this request. Is there a second?

2 MS. CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has second the motion alone with Mr. Grandis. We
6 will now have a roll call vote on the motion.
7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0. And we have
23 finally come to all our end of our business for
24 today, and if there are no other questions I will
25 now close the record officially.

1 As Chairperson of the Alcohol and
2 Beverage Control Board for the District of
3 Columbia and the quarters as Title 3 Chapter 406
4 Office of Open Government, I move that the ABC
5 Board hold a closed meeting on September 16th,
6 2020 for the purpose of discussing and hearing
7 reports concerned ongoing or planned
8 investigations of alleged criminal or civil
9 misconduct, or violations of law or regulations,
10 and seek a legal advice from our legal counsel on
11 the Board's Investigative Agenda, Legal Agenda,
12 and Licensing Agenda for our September 16th, 2020
13 as published in DC register on August the 21st,
14 2020. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 second the motion. We will now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion that's been properly second.
19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

9 I agree. As it appears that the motion has
10 passed 7-0-0, I hereby give notice that ABC Board
11 will hold its aforementioned closed meeting.

12 Pursuant to the Open Meetings Act, notice will
13 also be posted on the ABC Board hearing bulletin
14 Board placed on electronic calendar and published
15 in the DC Register in as timely a manner as
16 practiced.

17 As I said before, this is the last
18 scheduled formal meeting that we'll have for the
19 summer. The Board will reconvene on September
20 16th. And I want to wish all Board members a
21 pleasant summer and we will see you on September
22 16th for next year. Thank you very much, and
23 have a great day.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
25 went off the record at 11:42 a.m.)

A

a.m 2:2 49:25
ABC 4:12 5:3 25:14
 29:22 48:4 49:10,13
abide 2:17
above-entitled 49:24
ABRA 6:16
accept 2:24
accepted 4:7
Act 49:12
action 8:10
add 35:5 36:7 37:7 38:7
 39:9 40:9 41:9 42:12
 43:12 44:15 45:15
 46:24
addition 6:12,18 9:19
address 4:13,18,21 8:7
 21:1
advice 48:10
advised 2:23,25
affording 8:8
mentioned 7:9
 49:11
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,8,9
 2:4,5 4:9 8:16,17 9:18
 10:20,21 11:23,24
 13:3,4 14:5 15:8,9
 16:12 17:16,17 18:19
 18:20 19:23,24 22:4,5
 24:11,12 25:14 26:16
 26:17 48:11,11,12
agreement 6:9 10:22
 13:5 15:10 17:18
 19:25 22:6 24:13
 26:18
alcohol 2:11 8:18 48:1
alcoholic 1:2,13 23:9
Alexandria 23:11
alive 5:22
ALIYA 1:17
alleged 4:13 8:4 48:8
allowed 23:8
Amendment 10:22 13:5
 15:10 17:18 19:25
 22:6 24:13 26:18
ANC 10:23 13:6 15:11
 17:19 18:22 20:1 22:7
 24:14 26:19
apologize 46:18
appearing 5:12
appears 6:24 49:9
applicant 5:10
application 1:9 14:6
 16:13 18:21 29:22
 30:23 31:22 32:23
 33:23 35:5 36:7 37:7
 38:7 39:9 40:9 41:9
 42:12 43:12 44:15

45:15 46:24
applications 34:24
apply 3:6 6:25
approval 2:12
approve 2:20 8:20 9:22
 10:25 12:2 13:8 14:9
 15:13 16:17 17:21
 18:24 20:3 21:4 22:9
 23:13 24:16 26:21
 29:23 32:25 33:25
 35:7 36:9 37:9 38:8
 39:11 40:11 41:11
 42:14 43:13 44:16
 45:16 47:1
approved 16:12
approves 2:15
April 7:18
association 4:11,18 5:6
 5:19 6:1
association's 7:7
attention 4:21
August 1:11 4:10 5:24
 6:5 10:23 13:6 15:11
 17:19 20:1 22:7 24:14
 26:19 48:13
authorities 3:10
authorized 2:12
Avenue 5:15

B

B2 3:10
back 6:13
bars 7:3
basically 29:18
believe 6:13
best 5:18,25
beverage 1:2,13 2:11
 23:9 33:22 48:2
Board 1:2,13 2:11,13
 2:15,20 3:6 4:12,18
 4:22 5:4,8,12,24 6:5
 7:11,15,16,21 8:7,9
 25:14 48:2,5 49:10,13
 49:14,19,20
Board's 7:24 48:11
Bobby 1:17 3:20 8:22
 13:16 15:22 18:5
 20:12 22:18 24:25
 27:5 28:4 29:4 30:8
 31:7 32:8 33:8 35:9
 35:17 37:17 38:19
 40:19 41:22 42:21
 43:23 47:10 48:22
bordering 5:15
Brewing 14:8
bring 4:21
bulletin 49:13
business 47:23

businesses 5:17,20,22

C

café 3:9 16:14 32:22
calendar 49:14
call 3:15 8:24 9:25 11:4
 12:9 13:12 14:13
 15:17 16:22 17:25
 19:3 20:7 21:10 22:13
 23:17 24:20 25:22
 26:25 28:1,25 30:4
 31:3 32:4 33:3 34:6
 34:25 35:14 36:13
 37:14 38:15 39:15
 40:15 41:18 42:17
 43:20 44:20 45:22
 47:6 48:17
called 46:14
Cameron 23:10
cancel 25:18 28:19
canceled 25:14
cancellation 1:8 25:13
 25:17 27:20 28:19
capacity 6:10,14
case 2:15 6:15 7:8,16
caterer's 27:19
Cause 2:16,21 3:2,2
 4:13 7:15,18,25
cease 6:18
Cedar 21:3
Center 25:16 27:18
Chair 5:3
Champion 4:14,15 7:14
 7:21
chance 16:13
change 32:23 35:5 36:6
 37:6 38:6 39:9 40:9
 41:9 42:11 43:11
 44:14 45:14 46:24
changes 29:19 34:25
 35:2
Chapter 48:3
Charge 3:9,11
Chef 32:23
circumstances 7:10
cited 7:4
Citizens 4:11,17 5:6
City 23:10 29:21
civil 48:8
cleanups 5:19
Cloakroom 10:23 13:6
 15:11 17:19 20:1 22:7
 24:14 26:19
close 47:25
closed 48:5 49:11
code 3:10
Columbia 1:1 2:9 7:1
 48:3

come 47:23
comments 7:11,13
committed 4:14
community 7:5
community's 5:9,14
Company 14:8 33:24
comprising 5:17
compromise 2:8,10
 6:13
compromising 2:6
concerned 48:7
concerning 7:2
concerns 6:1 7:14
conclude 2:15
consumption 8:18
continue 8:2,15
continued 2:21 7:22
Control 1:2,13 2:11
 48:2
Corner 29:21
correct 16:12
correspondence 4:10
corridor 5:15,17
counsel 3:3 48:10
County 7:4
COVID 5:21 7:20
COVID-19 7:6
criminal 48:8
cross- 3:5
currently 2:22
CX 45:14

D

date 7:22
dated 4:10 10:22 13:5
 15:10 17:18 19:25
 22:6 24:13 26:18
day 8:13 49:23
DC 3:10 6:8 7:4 23:10
 25:16 27:18 48:13
 49:15
DCMR 2:12
Decisions 1:9
define 2:18
deliver 23:8
Deluxe 32:22
demonstrated 5:18
Department 6:19
desires 7:15
desists 6:19
determine 16:15
determined 7:23 12:1
different 35:1,2
Director 35:6 36:8 37:8
 38:7 39:10 40:10
 41:10 42:13 43:12
 44:15
disappointment 5:25

discussing 48:6
Distributing 33:24
District 1:1 2:9 7:1 48:2
Division 8:2
Dock 23:10
docked 23:10
docket 29:17,18 46:21
documentation 20:25
Donovan 1:14,16
due 7:9,20 8:18

E

eating 7:3
Ed 4:5 9:14 10:15 11:19
 12:23 14:2 15:3 16:7
 17:11 18:15 19:18
 20:22 21:24 23:4 24:6
 25:10 26:11 27:15
 28:14 29:14 30:18
 31:17 32:18 33:18
 34:19 36:2 37:2 38:2
 38:12 39:4 40:4,13
 41:4,15 42:7,15 43:6
 43:17 44:8 45:9 46:8
 47:3,20 49:7
EDWARD 1:18
electronic 49:14
emergency 7:2,20 8:19
 8:19 9:21
endorsement 14:6
enforcement 8:2,9
essentially 6:23
establish 6:24
establishment 6:2,11
 8:3
events 5:23 6:14
everyone's 46:14
evidence 3:5,5 6:20
examine 3:6
exemption 6:8,17
expansion 21:2
expressed 6:1
extend 11:25

F

facility 45:14
fact 6:2
falls 16:15
finally 47:23
first 2:4 10:20 11:24
 13:3 15:8 17:16 18:19
 19:23 22:4 24:11
 26:16 29:20 35:3
followed 3:8
following 21:2 25:15
Foods 34:24 35:4 36:6
 37:6 38:6 39:8 40:8
 41:8 42:11 43:10

44:13
formal 49:18
formally 12:1
forward 8:9
full- 43:10
further 8:10

G

G 46:24
garden 14:6
gardens 16:13
Geoff's 32:24
Georgia 5:15
Gershwin 30:22
give 49:10
Gladys 12:1
Government 48:4
grant 30:24 31:23
grocery 43:11
Group 33:22 46:22

H

health 6:20 7:2,4,20
healthy 5:16
hear 4:24 5:1
heard 7:8 35:12
hearing 2:6,16,22 3:1,2
 3:2 4:13 6:6,22 7:15
 7:18,19 48:6 49:13
hearings 5:11 7:21,25
Hellbender 14:8
hold 7:15 48:5 49:11
hope 5:9,14,18
hours 18:22

I

import 30:23
importation 31:22
increase 3:9
individually 35:3
informed 6:16
intention 7:24
interpreter 3:7
investigation 8:4
investigations 48:8
Investigative 1:9 48:11
investigator 6:16
issue 4:21 29:20
issued 3:4 29:20

J

James 1:19 45:15
Jay 35:5 36:7 37:7 38:7
 39:9 40:9 41:9 42:12
 43:12 44:15
Jefferson 4:17,19,22,23
 5:1,2,4 7:13 8:5,11
Jeni 1:18 4:3 9:12 10:13

11:17 12:21 13:25
 15:1 16:5 17:9 18:13
 19:16 20:20 21:22
 23:1 24:4 25:8 26:9
 27:13 28:12 29:12
 30:16 31:15 32:16
 33:16 34:17 35:25
 36:25 37:25 39:2 40:2
 41:2 42:5 43:4 44:6
 45:7 46:6 47:18 49:5
jointly 2:9
JR 1:17,19
June 7:19

K

keep 5:22
Kitchen 4:14,15 7:14,22

L

L 45:15
Laughter 46:16
law 7:1 48:9
law-abiding 5:17
laws 6:8
lead 5:23
legal 1:6,6 2:4,5 3:3 4:9
 8:16,16 10:20,21 13:3
 13:4 15:8,9 17:16,17
 19:23,24 22:4,5 24:11
 24:12 26:16,17 48:10
 48:10,11
let's 8:15 10:19 13:2
 15:7 17:15 19:22 22:3
 24:10 26:15
letter 5:24 6:4 8:1 18:21
license 2:7 4:15 6:9 7:8
 10:24 11:25 12:1 13:7
 14:5,8 15:12 16:13,16
 17:20 18:20,21,23
 20:2 21:3 22:8 23:12
 24:15 25:15,16,19
 26:20 27:19,19 28:18
 28:20 29:19,20,21,22
 30:22 31:21 32:22
 33:22 35:1,4 36:6
 37:6 38:6 39:8 40:8
 41:8 42:11 43:10
 44:13 45:13 46:23
licensee 6:6,16,25 23:9
 25:17 27:20 28:18
licensees 2:9
Licensing 1:7,7 11:23
 11:24 16:11 18:19
 48:12
lieu 2:6
LLC 46:22

M

ma'am 8:14
making 35:2
manner 49:15
March 12:3
Market 29:21
matter 1:5 2:4,21 4:9,14
 8:9,16 9:16,18 10:17
 10:20 11:21,24 12:25
 13:3 14:4,5 15:5,8
 16:9,11 17:13,16
 18:17,19 19:20,23
 20:24,25 22:1,4 23:6
 23:7 24:8,11 25:12
 26:13,16 27:17 28:16
 29:16 30:20 31:19,20
 32:20 33:20 34:21
 36:4 37:4 38:4 39:6
 40:6 41:6,7 42:9 43:8
 44:10 45:11,12 46:20
 46:21 47:22 49:24
Matthew 30:22
meeting 1:3 28:17 48:5
 49:11,18
Meetings 49:12
members 5:3,8 49:20
mentioned 6:19
met 1:13
MilkBar 25:16 27:18
misconduct 48:9
monitoring 8:3
Montgomery 7:4
morning 4:23 5:3
move 2:3 10:19 11:23
 13:2 15:7 17:15 18:18
 19:22 22:3 24:10
 25:13 26:15 29:17
 48:4
multi-purpose 45:14

N

Naima 5:4
name 5:4 32:22,23
 33:23,23 35:1 46:14
Nathan 31:20
National 45:13 46:22,23
Nederlander 45:15
new 5:10 18:22 29:22
 32:23 33:23
Nicholas 46:24
notice 3:1 8:19 9:20
 46:13 49:10,12
notified 6:7
number 7:17 18:24
numerous 6:3,7,20
Nunez 12:1
NW 21:1

O

obligated 2:17
 obligation 2:24
 occasions 6:3
 October 7:25
 offending 5:8
 offer 2:5,8,10 6:12
 Office 48:4
 officer 35:5 36:7 37:7
 38:7 39:9 40:9 41:9
 42:12 43:11 44:14
 45:14 46:24
 officially 47:25
 OIC 2:11,15,18,20,24
 3:8,10 4:7
 ongoing 48:7
 open 7:10 48:4 49:12
 operate 18:22
 opportunity 7:5 8:7,8
 order 46:15
 outdoor 9:19
 outlined 6:15 25:15

P

P 35:5 36:7 37:7 38:7
 39:9 40:9 41:9 42:12
 43:12 44:15
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
 pandemic 5:21
 Park 4:11,17 5:5
 participate 34:23
 participated 5:19
 participating 5:9
 participation 8:13
 particularly 7:1
 parties 2:14
 pass 11:21 18:17 27:17
 36:4 37:4 39:6 41:6
 passed 49:10
 passes 9:16 10:17
 12:25 14:4 15:5 16:9
 17:13 19:20 20:24
 22:1 23:6 24:8 25:12
 26:13 28:16 29:16
 30:20 31:19 32:20
 33:20 34:21 38:4 40:6
 42:9 43:8 44:10 45:11
 46:20 47:22
 patio 16:15
 patrons 6:10
 Penn 2:6
 permit 30:23 31:22
 personal 30:23 31:22
 phone 4:20
 Place 28:17
 placed 49:14
 planned 48:7
 planting 5:20

pleasant 49:21
 please 4:20 7:16
 Plumeau 31:21
 posted 49:13
 practiced 49:16
 premises 8:18 21:1
PRESENT 1:15
 president 5:5
 presiding 1:14
 Prestige 33:22
 Prestige-Ledroit 33:24
 private 9:20
 production 3:4
 project 21:2
 promote 5:21
 properly 3:17 8:25 10:1
 11:5 12:10 13:13
 14:14 15:18 18:1 19:4
 20:8 21:10 22:14
 24:21 27:1 29:1 33:4
 48:18
 prosperous 5:22
 protest 5:10 6:21
 Providence 23:12
 public 7:2 8:19 9:20
 16:15 34:22,22
 published 48:13 49:14
 Papatella 18:23
 purpose 48:6
 Pursuant 49:12

Q

qualified 3:7
 Quarter 2:7
 quarters 48:3
 questions 7:10 8:6
 47:24

R

Rafi 1:17 3:25 9:9 10:10
 11:14 12:18 13:22
 14:23 16:2 17:6 18:10
 19:13 20:17 21:19
 22:23 24:1 25:5 26:6
 27:10 28:9 29:9 30:13
 31:12,25 32:13 33:13
 34:14 35:22 36:22
 37:22 38:24 39:24
 40:24 42:2 43:1 44:3
 45:4 47:15 49:2
 reasons 25:15
 reconvene 49:19
 record 6:5,21 47:25
 49:25
 referring 8:1
 regarding 2:6 6:13,17
 7:13
 register 48:13 49:15

regulations 48:9
 relating 6:10
 Rema 1:19 3:22 9:6
 10:7 11:11 12:15
 13:19 14:20 15:24
 17:3 18:7 19:10 20:14
 21:16 22:20 23:23
 25:2 26:3 27:7 28:6
 29:6 30:10 31:9 32:10
 33:10 34:11 35:19
 36:19 37:19 38:21
 39:21 40:21 41:24
 42:23 43:25 45:1 46:3
 47:12 48:24
 renewal 5:10 6:6
 report 6:15
 reports 48:7
 represented 3:3
 request 7:7 8:21 9:22
 10:25 11:25 12:3 13:8
 14:7,9 15:13 16:12,16
 16:18 17:21 18:23,25
 20:3,25 21:2,4 22:9
 23:7,11,13 24:16
 25:17 26:21 27:18
 28:17 29:20,23 30:21
 30:21,24 31:20,23
 32:21,21,25 33:21,21
 33:25 35:4,7 36:5,5,9
 37:5,5,9 38:5,5,9 39:7
 39:7,11 40:7,7,11
 41:7,11 42:10,10,14
 43:9,14 44:12,12,17
 45:12,17 46:22 47:1
 requesting 4:12
 requests 27:20 28:18
 29:18
 require 3:4
 respondent 2:10,17,23
 2:25 3:3
 restaurant 6:2 44:14
 restaurants 7:3
 resume 7:24
 review 2:5 4:10 8:17
 9:19 10:21 11:25 13:4
 14:5 15:9 16:12 17:17
 18:20 19:24 20:25
 22:5 23:7 24:12 26:17
 revoked 7:8
 roll 3:15 8:24 9:25 11:4
 12:9 13:12 14:13
 15:17 16:21 17:25
 19:3 20:7 21:9 22:13
 23:17 24:20 25:22
 26:25 27:25 28:24
 30:3 31:3 32:3 33:3
 34:5 35:14 36:13
 37:13 38:15 39:15

40:15 41:18 42:17
 43:20 44:20 45:22
 47:6 48:17
 rulemaking 8:20 9:21

S

S 1:18
 safe 5:16
 safekeeping 11:25
 safely 5:7
 sales 8:18
 Scandalous 46:25
 schedule 2:16 4:12
 7:19
 scheduled 7:17 49:18
 seating 3:9 6:10,14
 9:19
 seats 14:7 16:14
 seconded 3:17
 seconds 8:22,24 11:2
 13:10 14:11 15:15
 16:19 17:23 20:5 21:7
 22:11 24:18 26:23
 27:23 28:22 30:1 34:3
 35:9,10 36:11 37:11
 38:11 41:14 43:16
 45:18 47:2
 Secretary 35:6 36:8
 37:8 38:8 39:10 40:10
 41:10 42:13 43:13
 44:16
 Section 2:12 3:10
 seek 48:10
 sending 5:24
 September 48:5,12
 49:19,21
 series 5:10
 service 2:25 43:11
 set 2:22 3:9
 settlement 6:8,9 10:22
 13:5 15:10 17:18
 19:25 22:6 24:13
 26:18
 Shepherd 4:11,17 5:5
 Ship 23:12
 shipments 23:9
 Show 2:16,21 3:1,2
 4:12 7:15,18,25
 shown 2:19
 sidewalk 3:9 16:14
 Silver 5:16
 sir 8:11
 sixth 8:19
 smoking 6:8,17
 sorry 25:18 46:12
 space 9:20 16:15
 Sports 2:7
 Spring 5:16

stated 5:4 6:4
statements 7:9
Status 3:1 7:17,25
stipulated 18:21
Street 21:1 23:11
submitted 6:4,21
subpoenas 3:4
substantiated 6:6
summer 14:6 16:13
 49:19,21
Supplemental 1:6,7
 10:20,21 13:3,4 15:8
 15:9 17:16,17 18:18
 18:20 19:23,24 22:4,5
 24:11,12 26:16,17
support 18:22
suspension 2:18 8:17
Swingers 16:16

T

Tall 23:11
Tavern 2:7
teleconference 1:13
terms 2:18,19 3:8
thank 4:8 5:2 7:11,13
 8:5,11,12,13 49:22
Theater 45:13 46:22,23
therefor 18:17
third 9:20
three 6:18
thriving 5:16
timely 49:15
times 6:7
Title 48:3
today 4:19 8:13 47:24
trade 32:22 33:23
transmission 7:5
transpired 5:23
twice 6:16
two 5:12 16:13

U

un-mute 4:20
understand 2:14
understanding 4:16
Unfortunately 5:13
 7:20
unwillingness 6:25
update 21:1
upper 5:15

V

VA 23:11
vacate 2:17
video 1:13
violation 8:4
violations 4:13 6:7,17
 48:9

virus 7:6
vote 3:16 8:25 9:25
 11:5 12:9 13:13 14:14
 15:18 16:22 18:1 19:4
 20:8 21:10 22:14
 23:18 24:21 25:22
 27:1 28:1,25 30:4
 31:4 32:4 34:6 35:3
 35:14 36:14 37:14
 38:15 39:16 40:16
 41:18 42:18 43:20
 44:21 45:23 47:6
 48:18

W

W 1:14,16
warning 3:11
Warren 35:6 36:7 37:7
 38:7 39:10 40:10
 41:10 42:12 43:12
 44:15
waters 23:10
WebEx 1:13
Wednesday 1:11
welcome 4:20
went 49:25
West 32:24
wholesalers 23:8
wish 49:20
witnesses 3:5,6
work 5:20

X

Y

year 5:11,11 49:22

Z

0

0 23:10
0-0 11:22
025084 18:24
074661 28:18
081157 21:3
087875 10:24 13:7
 15:12 17:20 20:2 22:8
 24:15 26:20
093500 14:8
098740 25:16

1

10 34:23
100825 27:20
103055 4:15
104498 43:10
104505 44:13
10th 7:19

11:06 2:2
11:42 49:25
113871 23:12
114272 12:2
114545 16:17
116850 29:22
15th 7:18 10:23 13:6
 15:11 17:19 20:1 22:7
 24:14 26:19
1604.5 2:12
16th 48:5,12 49:20,22
19 1:11
19-CMP-00214 6:15
 7:17

2

20-IMP-00017 30:22
20-IMP-00018 31:21
2019 6:13
2020 1:11 4:11 7:18,19
 10:23 13:6 15:11
 17:19 20:1 22:7 24:14
 26:19 48:6,12,14

2021 12:3
21st 48:13
22045 35:4
23 2:12
25-762 3:10

3

3 48:3
30 14:7
31st 12:3

4

406 48:3
444 21:1

5

6

60167 37:6
6E 10:23 13:6 15:11
 17:19 20:1 22:7 24:14
 26:19

7

7- 11:21
7-0-0 4:7 9:17 10:18
 13:1 14:4 15:6 16:9
 17:14 18:17 19:21
 20:24 22:2 23:6 24:9
 25:12 26:14 27:17
 28:16 29:16 30:20
 31:19 32:20 33:20
 34:21 36:4 37:4 38:4
 39:6 40:6 41:6 42:9
 43:8 44:11 45:11

47:22 49:10
7-0-0- 46:20
76039 2:7
76139 39:8
7th 4:10 5:24 6:5

8

86069 36:6
86071 38:6
86073 40:8
86913 42:11
86916 41:8
87 16:14
8th 21:1

9

92845 33:22
941180 32:22
95684 45:13 46:23

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 08-19-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701